

October 2006

Dear Ballymeade Neighbor:

We want to take a moment to let you know of our continuing commitment to improving your neighborhood.

We are very pleased to announce that we are once again dedicating a portion of our Community Transportation Funds to complete projects in your neighborhood that have been a priority of your Civic Association.

After reviewing the needs of the communities and the conditions of the roads throughout our respective districts, we determined that the sidewalk enhancement project in your neighborhood merited authorization and funding.

As sought by your Civic Association, we have authorized the connection of sidewalks to the intersections in each of the following locations:

Longmeadow Drive at the intersection with Ballymeade Drive Longmeadow Drive at the intersection with Shrewsbury Drive Shrewsbury Drive at the intersection with Ballymeade Drive East Boxborough Drive at the intersection with Shrewsbury Drive

Because of the procedures implemented by the Department of Transportation, however, projects approved for funding this year are sent out for bids by contractors for completion during the next year's construction season. The work on this project will be scheduled to be done sometime during the April to November construction season, and residents along the project area will receive advance notification from the contractor concerning the starting date.

Should you have any questions concerning this sidewalk enhancement project, please do not hesitate to contact either of us, or you may call Joan Wutka, Transportation Coordinator for the House. Joan can be reached at 577-8498.

We are pleased to be able to assist your neighborhood with these projects, and we offer best wishes for an enjoyable fall.

Sincerely,

Robert J. Valihura, Jr. State Representative

10th District

Catherine L. Cloutier

State Senator

5th District